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BURNGREAVE NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 24th June 2009
Board Members Present:
Ronnie Lewin (Chair) (RL), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves (DBG), Kelvin Pine (KP), John Vincent (JV), Jean Wildgoose (JW), Andy Barrs (AB), Jane Brown (JB),  Mohammed Ismail (MIs), Ann Jackson (AJ) 
For details of those in Attendance and Observers, please see attached Appendix A.
	Agenda Item no.: 1. Apologies and Welcome

	Discussion:. RL welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies received from Muhammad Iqbal, Beryl Peck, Chris Sissons, Amanda Wells, Colin Ross, Cath Roff. 
As this was JB’s last meeting before stepping down, RL made a presentation to her on behalf of the Board and thanked her for her valuable contribution to the Board’s work.
AA reminded Members that she needed 7 volunteers from the PB to help at the Assessment Centre on 3 July for the Executive Asset Manager post.   

	Action: Members to inform AA by 1 July 09 if they were able to assist at the Assessment Centre.


	Agenda Item no.: 2. Declaration of Interest

	RL, DBG, KP,JV and JW present declared an interest in Item 5 (Community Representatives’ Expenses).


	Agenda Item no.: 3. Approval of Minutes and Matters Arising:

	Item 3 (Page 1): 
AA reported that:

· Doncaster NDC had indicated that they would not be seeking to purchase Forum House. 

· the planned joint BNDfC/BCAF meeting on 30 June had not been held due to an absence of BCAF representatives.  
Item 4 (page 3): AA reported that:

· a revised business case for the sale of Forum House had been sent to DCLG.  DCLG’s response had not yet been received; 
· a meeting of the Vestry Hall Steering Group had been arranged for 8 September.

Item 5 (page 4) 
· Executive Asset Manager Recruitment –see above entry under Welcome and Apologies

· Murco Filling Station-AA reported that would raising this with the Community Assembly at a meeting on 30 June 09.

	Actions Required: Minutes approved.


	Agenda Item no.: 4. Financial Update for May 2009


	Introducing the Paper, AA reported that the company had made a small trading profit in the first 2 months of the financial year. It had not reached its income targets, but had achieved expenditure saving of some 13 % against predicted levels. In interpreting the figures, it should also be borne in mind that a large proportion of the NDC Grant for 09/10 had already been received. The imperatives of increasing income and reducing expenditure remained. 

A number of points were discussed including:

-MIs asked whether remedial work needed at 99-103 and 131 Spital Hill could be claimed against insurance, but AA indicated that they could not as they were due to normal wear and tear. RL asked for information about which shop premises were owned by BNDfC and which ones we rented. AA said that she had asked solicitors for copies of relevant leases to help clarify the current ownership of the various properties;

-KP reminded the meeting that the NDC grant was paying for salaries of staff at Sorby House and Vestry Hall this year, but that would not be the case in subsequent years; 

-JW asked whether the income raised by the sale of the mobile information vehicle would be classed as capital or revenue. AA and CH undertook to clarify this matter;

-MIs asked about the likely period that current bank reserves would last. AA felt that at current levels of income and expenditure they would have been exhausted by September 2010;
-in reply to MIs, AA reported that occupancy levels at SH currently stood at 36%.

   

	Recommendations

That Partnership Board:-

a) Note the above information

b) Contacts the Executive Manager directly if any further clarification on supporting detail is required. 
Recommendations approved

	 Action Required
· AA to confirm with GOYH whether income from the sale of the Mobile Information Vehicle should be treated as capital or revenue.


	Agenda Item no.: 5 Community Representatives’ Expenses 
AA explained the background to the paper, including the letter she had sent to PB members on the subject on 27 March 09 and subsequent discussions at Executive Sub Group. The paper set out the type of expenses incurred by Community Representatives during the course of their role as PB members that would be eligible for reimbursement. Claims would need to be supported by appropriate receipts and, where necessary, prior approval of Executive Manager or company Administrator obtained. Childcare/carer costs would be paid in line with SCC rates. Finally, AA stated that £2,400 was available from the NDC grant for such expenditure in 09/10

	Recommendations
That PB Members:

· Note the above information; 

· Speak either to the Company Adminstrator or Executive Manager for clarification on any aspect of the above and/or to seek agreement to incurring any of the above costs.
The meeting voted unanimously (9 votes for) in favour of the recommendations. In addition although not able to attend the meeting, AW had informed AA that she supported the recommendations.




	Agenda Item no. 6: Retrospective Project Approvals
AA presented the paper, explaining that it showed the results of the checking of paperwork on project files recently undertaken by SCC staff who had been assisting BNDfC staff with preparation for the 08/09 audit. The 2 schedules attached to the report indicated:

-Schedule 1 the list of projects and variations for which Board approval could not be found

-Schedule 2 projects approved by Board but where either the project amount had not been recorded in the minutes or the wrong amount has been recorded in the minutes. The paper asked the Board to provide the necessary agreement to regularise the situation.

In discussion, CH confirmed that GO approval had been given in all appropriate cases. She also offered to check if GO held copies of any of the missing paperwork . In response to concern expressed by some PB members,  AA stressed that the discrepancies identified were not due to any failing by the PB,  but had arisen because of the incompleteness of some project records maintained by officers.


	Recommendation
That Partnership Board approve the information contained in the attached schedules. 

At the suggestion of KP the word “accept” was substituted for “approve”. The amended recommendation was carried unanimously (9 votes for). In addition although not able to attend the meeting, AW had informed AA that she supported the recommendation. 

	Action Required
CH to check if copies of any of the missing paperwork was held by GO.


	Agenda Item no. 7: Employment Related Activity Update
David Curtis, BNDfC Regeneration Manager, presented the report detailing the Company’s continuing activities in the areas of Employment , Adult Education, Self-Employment and Enterprise and Engagement with the community.

Thanking David for his report, RL emphasised the need for BNDfC to get the message out that it wanted to act strategically, for example in working with the Tesco development. DC confirmed that Tescos had agreed with BNDfC that 200 out of the 400 jobs that it would be creating would be ring fenced for local residents.
In response to JV, DC confirmed that he would attending the BCAF Adult Learning Group on 26 June. AJ offered to talk further with DC about what further help Jobcentre + could give him or his staff in their work.

     

	Action Required
DC to attend BCAF Adult Learning Group on 26 June.

DC and AJ to discuss the further assistance JC+ could give BNDfC in its employment related activities. 


	Agenda Item no. 8: Any Other Business
SCC Scrutiny Exercise
RL gave feedback on the Scrutiny Board meeting on 11 June 2009 that he, KP and AA had attended. The focus of the meeting had been about why the financial problems that BNDfC had encountered had not been anticipated. There was a recognition that various interested parties had acted ineffectively. The Scrutiny Board would be meeting again on 6 July to finalise its recommendations.

Executive Asset Manager: Pension provision
KP asked for clarification of the pension provision for the Executive Asset Manager post. He felt that the Company could not afford to allow the person appointed to belong to the South Yorkshire Pensions Authority scheme, which existing staff currently could join. Instead, KP felt that we should be offering a pension based on a defined contribution basis. AA indicated that we would need to take advice on this, although it would be important to be able to explain the pensions arrangement to candidates at the Assessment Centre on 3 July.

A variety of options were discussed and the need to comply with legal obligations noted. RL asked the meeting to vote on the proposal:

“That the company offers the Executive Asset Manager pension provision based on a defined contribution basis”. On a show of hands, were 5 in support of the motion, none against and 4 abstentions.  The proposal was therefore carried.   

	Action Required
AA to seek urgent advice from SCC on the implications of the Board’s decision about pensions provision for the Executive Asset Manager post.


	CLOSED SESSION: SALE OF BNDFC ASSETS
A discussion took place regarding the principles of sale of BNDfC assets. Separate confidential minutes are available to Board members.




The meeting closed at 7.35pm

	Minutes Agreed
	Date 
	Initials

	By Executive Manager 

Ann Allen
	
	

	By Chair Ronnie Lewin
	
	

	Circulated to Board Members 
	
	


.

Those in Attendance and Observers
In attendance:

BNDfC Staff present: 

Ann Allen, Executive Manager BNDfC (AA)

David Curtis (DC)
Linda Horsewood

Martin Smith, Minutes

Government Office staff present:

Carolyn Hoskins (CH)
Observers:

None
.
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